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From the Principal 
HSC Trials 

Year 12 written Trial HSC examinations start this 
coming Monday 5 August and will continue until 
Week 4, Friday 16 August. We wish all students well 
as they prepare for and complete their final school 
based assessment. Students who have HSC major 
projects or Language oral examinations over the 
next few weeks are reminded to make sure they 
have a good balance between these expectations 
and the Trial HSC. Students should be confident that 
their thorough preparation will stand them in good 
stead to achieve their personal best in these 
examinations. 

Write a Book in a Day 

On Monday, I had the pleasure of supervising 35 
Year 8 students who participated in The Write a 
Book in a Day competition. Budding authors were 
given only 12 hours to write, edit, illustrate, review 
and print a 4,000 – 5,000 word novel suitable for 
children aged 10 – 16 years. Completed books are 
presented to children in hospital and all funds raised 
go directly to the Kids Cancer Project, a charity 
supporting childhood cancer research.  

Providing opportunities for students to write for an 
authentic purpose is a great motivator and embraces 
our school ethos Giving Back to the Community. The 
task commitment, effort and team cooperation 
shown by the following students was outstanding:  

Libby Baldwin, Genevieve Bauder, Eva Beaumont, 
Leo Bernhardi, Gemma Bones, Riddhish Chanda, 
Melissa Chen, Alisha Choi, Talia Cooper, River 
Fitzgerald, Dasha Galiyeva, Ruby Geddes, Angus 
Geraghty, Claudia Hadwen, Nena Harmstorf, Alicia 
Jiang, Saba Kiani, Kaia Krause, Xavier Lenehan, Kevin 
Lu, Ella McAvoy, Mischa McCulloch, Felicity Murray, 
Yasamin Raminzad, Christian Selvaratnam, Maya 
Simon, Isabelle Stapf-Giannakis, Hannah 
Stephenson, Gemma Stevenson, Alina Stone, 
Thomas Thake, Charlotte Thomson, Sarah Walker, 
Troy Wilson and Brandon Wu. 

 

 

The following day, a group of these students visited 
Brookvale Public School to share their experiences to 
Year 5 and 6 students who are also taking on this 
challenge.  

A student reflection can be read in the student 
reports section of this newsletter. 
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Year 10 Make a Difference Day 

On Monday, Year 10 students Eliza Lo Russo and 
Noah Sawyer attended the Make a Difference Day at 
NSW Parliament House. The aim of the program was 
to develop students’ knowledge and understanding 
of Australian democracy and the rights and 
responsibilities of Australian citizenship by exploring 
how they can engage as informed and active citizens 
in their schools and communities. 

Odawara Japanese Student Visit 

On Thursday, 6 students from Odawara city in Japan 
visited our school. These students are hosted by 
NBSC Manly Campus Year 9 and 10 students; Bryn 
Montgomery, Klio Ng, Eleanor Yetts-McKernan, 
Ashleigh Powe (Year 9) and Oonagh O’Dwyer and 
Lara Munro (Year 10). The Japanese students 
participated in three Japanese lessons and observed 
two lessons accompanied by our students. 

 

Apologies 

Last week’s photo of Year 8 Principal Award 
recipients was incorrect, please see the correct 
photo below. 

 

Congratulations to: 

• Mack Calder (Year 10) who represented NSW  
in the Ultimate Frisbee Championships held in 
Brisbane in the July school holidays. 
He successfully defended their title winning the 
Australian Under 18 Championships. Mack was 
also selected to represent Australia in the Under 
18 division of the Asian Junior Masters 
Championships to be held in Manila from 13-15 
December. 

• Noah Sturzaker (Year 8) who represented Manly 
Campus at the Sydney North Athletics Carnival. 
Noah participated in the 4x100 U14 relay where 
they finished midfield. He represented the 
school in the U14 discus and placed 7th in a 
large field, narrowly missing out on the final 
6.Then he moved straight to the U14 javelin 
where after 4 throws he came 2nd with a 
personal best of over 39m. Noah will next 
compete in the State Championships on  
4 September at Homebush. 

In this regular feature, we like to recognize students 
who have achieved highly in school and community 
events, competitions and activities. Demonstrations 
of the school ethos of academic excellence, personal 
best and giving back to the community deserve to be 
recognized. Parents are welcome to phone or email 
the school any achievements that we may not be 
aware of, for inclusion in The Weekly Pines. 

Kathy O’Sullivan 
Relieving Principal 

Year 8 Principal’s Award recipients 



 

From the Deputies 
The importance of taking time for reflection and 
evaluation. 

At the beginning of a new semester, Term 3 is a 
good time for students to reflect on their 
performance to date and celebrate their 
achievements. Recently in pastoral care, students 
were allocated time to reflect on their Semester 1 
report. One focus of this session was: Did I achieve 
my semester one goals? – in areas such as school 
and learning, home and study as well as maintaining 
a balanced lifestyle. 

In this period of reflection and evaluation it is also 
time to reset your SMART goals for Semester 2. 
Students in Stage 4 will be taking on new subjects 
and meeting new teachers. They will be facing new 
challenges and have the opportunity to achieve in 
new areas. Questions all students may focus on are; 
how can I change my choices to get more value from 
my efforts? By being more positive and in control in 
my thinking will this assist me to achieve my goals? 
By staying focused on what’s happening in the 
present and with a positive mindset, not only will 
you feel more invigorated, but your brain will be 
functioning at a higher level, allowing you to 
perform at your best. 

As part of the wellbeing program at school there are 
many programs where students are given the 
opportunity to chat with teachers about their 
Semester 2 goals and aspirations e.g. the Term 3 
individual student interviews; Year 11 (week 3 and 4) 
and Year 10 (week 6). Plus the Year 12 mentoring 
program. Latter in Term 4 we have the Year 10 
learning portfolio. 

Returning to the importance of reflecting and 
evaluation, students should also be mindful of 
celebrating their successes. Acknowledge the 
improvements you are making in your studies, be 
proud of the way you have overcome challenges and 
built on your ability to be resilient.   

Deb Rixon - Relieving DP Year 8, 10 & 12 
Alex Newcomb - DP Year 7,9 & 11 

Year 12 Music Students 
Year 12 Music students started their trial 
examinations with the practical performances on 
Tuesday 30 July. All seemed relieved after the 
performances.  

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

Year 11 First Aid 
Year 11 PDHPE completed a First Aid course on 
Tuesday in Week 2. All students were successful in 
obtaining their First Aid – HLTAID003 qualification. 
Students learnt how to identify and respond to a 
variety emergency situations. As part of the course 
they learn how to provide CPR to an adult and baby, 
give an auto injector to someone having an 
anaphylactic reaction, help to administer medication 
to someone having an asthma attack and treat other 
medical conditions. Additionally, they learnt how to 
stop bleeding, manage cuts; hard and soft tissue 
injuries; bites and stings; concussion; stroke and 
shock. Finally, students developed a deep 
understanding of the moral and legal implications to 
providing first aid to a person.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to everyone in the class in a 
successful day. 

Jen Walker 
PDHPE 

Manly SRC Autism 
Awareness Day 
Last term, a student visited one of the SRC Friday 
meetings, suggesting that we do something to 
support students on the Autism spectrum. The Year 
10 SRC team took on this challenge and organised an 
Autism Awareness Day. This was held on Thursday, 
with a cake stall at recess and a sausage sizzle at 
lunchtime. It was a very successful day as many 
students wore an extra hint of blue in support of the 
event, and a large amount of money was raised for 
Autism Spectrum Australia. This event is an example 
of how eager the SRC are to listening to the concerns 
of the student body and support their needs. 

Ranald Leung 
SRC Coordinator 

NRMA Future Transport 
Challenge 
Three groups of Year 10 students participated in the 
NRMA Future Transport Challenge, where students 
used design thinking to solve what they identified as 
transport issues that NSW will face in the future. 

Two teams, TRYSIN (Max Oldham, Jamie Palangio, 
Alex Polis, Anna Dahlstrom and Levi Newport) and 
The Hive Drive (Alex Yuen, Ryan Lynch, Alex Todd, 
Josh Hort and Mitchell Gayfer) were highly 
commended and Project Pathways (Daniel Duncan, 
Rory Self and Dan Field) were commended.  

Students found the Challenge exciting as it allowed 
them to use their creativity to solve a real world 
problem that could also help improve people’s 
commute.   

Stephanie Foy 
HSIE 

 

 

  



 

Year 7 Gala Day 
Monday 5 August  

Year 7 Gala Day (an annual interschool sporting 
event) has been arranged for Term 3. All students 
must attend as there are no scheduled classes for 
Year 7 at school on Gala Day. Students have 
organised themselves into teams, with each team 
being coached and refereed on the day by Year 9 
and 10 students.  

Date: Monday 5 August 2019. (Wet weather back up 
19 August, 2019) 

Venues 
Boys Basketball: Pittwater High School, 1668 
Pittwater Rd, Mona Vale 

Girls Netball: John Fisher Park, Abbott Rd,  
North Curl Curl 

Boys Soccer: Cromer Park, South Creek Rd, Cromer 

Girls Soccer: Jacksons Rd Playing Fields, Warriewood 

Boys Touch Football: Pittwater Rugby Park, (Back 
Fields), Narrabeen 

Girls Touch Football: Pittwater High School  
(Note: this is the changed venue)  

Transport: Buses to all venues with the exception of 
Netball at John Fisher Park (walking distance) will 
leave the bus bay at 9am. Alternatively, students 
may make their own way to the venue, arrive by 
9:30am and wait with the staff member from the 
school in charge at that venue until the buses arrive  

Clothing: School sports uniform. Soccer players are 
required to have boots and shin pads.  

Food: Please bring all food and drinks for the day as 
no canteen will be available. 

SRC Applications and 
Elections 
With Year 12 graduating at the end of this term, we 
also farewell the current SRC members and bring in a 
new SRC for the next year. Applications are open 
Monday 5 August until the end of day Friday 16 
August. 

To complete their application, students must have 
endorsements from parents, teachers and a peer. 
They will then give election speeches to their year 
group before they vote on a secure online platform 
where votes are counted electronically to avoid 
error or bias. 

The first to find out about their inclusion in SRC 2020 
are the 10 SRC executive members, as they are then 
eligible to try out for school captaincy. On top of the 
aforementioned process, these candidates will be 
interviewed by the Principal and members of the 
SRC and give a speech in front of the staff and 
students to win their votes. Again, all voting and 
counting will be done electronically. 

After the election results are finalised, the new SRC 
2020 will be ‘sworn in’ and given their SRC badges in 
a special SRC Induction Ceremony on Tuesday 10 
September, 11- 11:20am. 

Ranald Leung 
SRC Coordinator 

David Gillespie "Teen Brain"  

We would like to welcome parents and students to a 
talk by David Gillespie, author of "Teen Brain: Why 
screens are making your teenager depressed, 
anxious, and prone to lifelong addictive illnesses - 
and how to stop it now". 

Don't miss this opportunity to hear David's work on 
the impact of technology during puberty and his 
suggestions to manage your kids' use of screens.  

This event is being jointly hosted by the P&C 
Committees of all the NBSC campuses and will be 
held in the school hall at Balgowlah Boys on 
Tuesday, 20 August. Parent tickets will be $10 each, 
students can attend for free. Bookings open from 29 
July. 

Date: Tuesday, 20 August 2019 
Venue: School Hall, Balgowlah Boys Campus 
27 Maretimo Street, Balgowlah 
Time: 6:30pm 
Cost: Parents $10 / students free 
Bookings: https://www.trybooking.com/BEFDF  

https://www.trybooking.com/BEFDF


 

Student Reports 
Year 9 International Studies  

The below student report is on the aid organisation 
Care Australia for a class task for the Human Rights 
topic.  

CARE Australia - Every day, millions of people live in 
poverty, without the basic needs most Australians 
take for granted. Some have always lived this way, 
and some are struggling after a major disaster, but 
every day, CARE Australia helps these people in 
need, by providing them with fresh water, nutritious 
food, healthcare and education. CARE Australia 
mainly focuses on women, particularly as women 
are often subjected to worse living standards in 
developing countries. The organisation sends relief 
to 75 countries globally, and supports them in crises 
such as natural disasters.  

CARE Australia was founded in 1987 when it joined 
CARE International (Cooperative for Assistance and 
Relief Everywhere) as a national member. The 
international humanitarian aid organisation was 
founded in 1945 when 22 organisations joined an 
effort to deliver care packages to World War ll 
survivors. They now deliver emergency relief to 
those devastated by natural disasters, conflict, 
poverty, and those without the basic human rights. 
They have established global long-term 
development projects. CARE Australia was 
established by former Prime Minister Malcolm 
Fraser who was passionate about and determined to 
fight against global poverty and social injustice. He 
led it until 2002, also serving as the President of 
CARE International from 1990 to 1995.  

One of their recent projects involved the 
Mozambique cyclone (Idai) in Africa, of which there 
were over 600 casualties, and thousands more 
whose homes were destroyed. CARE Australia is 
helping to aid those affected, by providing tents, 
food, and water purification tablets.  

But it still isn’t enough. Millions of people are still in 
poverty, and you can help. 

 

You can support CARE Australia by donating or 
fundraising, participating in marches and advocating 
for the issues they strive to solve. You can also 
involve yourself in relief efforts and take part in 
fundraising challenges to help those in need 
experience what we take for granted.  

Rebecca Hoffman and Amy Milford  
Year 9 

Write a Book in a Day 

The below is a student reflection on Write a Book in 
a day which was held on Monday this week. 

Write a Book in a Day - 3….2….1...GO!  

And we were off! It was every team for themselves. 
Little did we know what obstacles we would 
eventually face in the next 12 hours. 

Write a Book in a Day was an amazing experience for 
Year 8. Every team had so much fun trying to write, 
edit AND illustrate a book in less than 12 hours. 

Although we showed up half-asleep, at 8 am 
everyone was excited and very energetic to hang out 
with our friends for the next 12 hours. Little did we 
know that we had a lot of stress planned for us. 

The minute the timer started, everyone raced to 
begin their story, planning out how to storyboard 
the whole entire thing. We had to work out how to 
write 4000-5000 words, as well as including the 
random words, parameters form and an Australian 
theme. The only sound you could hear from the 
library was the classroom full noise of tapping 
keyboards. 

1 hour passed, then 2, 3, 4, and 5. Soon, lunch 
appeared around the corner and Year 8 successfully 
demolished the entire lunch table. With seven hours 
left to go, we were left feeling like we had eaten 
enough for a year. 

By the time school had ended and all of our friends 
had gone home, something had finally hit us. 
Tiredness. This tiredness had led us to become very 
sugar high when we had our first team editing 
session. 



 

But we couldn’t stop yet. We were so close to 
finishing yet so far. 5 more hours to go. 

It was 7pm when every team went into full stress 
mode. Stories were still being written, edited and 
illustrated. Time had flown by so quickly as we raced 
against the clock. 

With less than an hour left to go, year 8 finally 
started uploading their books. 1 team had uploaded, 
then 2, 3, 4, and 5. The last book was still left to be 
uploaded. With 5 seconds left before 8pm, we 
smashed the upload button. 

5...4...3...2...1.. BEEP BEEP, BEEP BEEP! 

It was finally over! 35 students had successfully 
written and illustrated 6 books in ONE day. I can 
guarantee that every student was relieved that we 
could finally sleep. 

The next day, nine students went to Brookvale Public 
School. Although most of us were still delirious, we 
were high spirited to give them a presentation on 
our tips and tricks for going into the day, as the 
students of years five and six would do the same the 
following Thursday. We followed this presentation 
by working with the students in closer groups, each 
year eight talking to a team and planning with an 
example parameters sheet. 

Looking back now, we would like to thank Mrs 
O’Sullivan for putting up with a classroom full of 
tired teens for TWELVE HOURS STRAIGHT, as well as 
the dedicated teachers who stayed during and after 
school hours to look after us. We could not thank 
you enough for giving us this amazing opportunity 
that will help benefit kids in Australia with cancer. 

Melissa Soe and Charlotte Thomson 
Year 8 

Year 12 Book Club Review 

Our latest read in the Year 12 
book club has been The 
Strange Case of Dr. Jekyll and 
Mr. Hyde by Robert Louis 
Stevenson. This fascinating 
read is the perfect book to 
dive into on a sluggish 
winter’s day, allowing yourself 
to get lost in the gothic 
novella that explores the 
duality of the human psyche. Published in 1886, this 
classic has been adapted into Broadway musicals, 
films and graphic novels, and the term “Jekyll and 
Hyde” has become synonymous for a person 
possessing both good and evil personalities. 
Ultimately, the novel encourages readers to consider 
the philosophical question, “Are good and evil two 
unavoidable halves of the human identity that are 
fundamental in creating a whole being?” 

The novel is a great companion read for lovers of 
Mary Shelley’s Frankenstein as both texts explore 
Worlds of Upheaval through contextual examination 
of the age of scientific discovery, while combining an 
atmosphere of thriller and horror to represent the 
fears towards humanity shifting due to social and 
political change - integral qualities of modern 
literature. 

The Year 12 book club will continue this term with 
discussions about Life of Pi by Yann Martel, the 
original magical-realism adventure novel that the 
2012 Academy Award winning film, of the same title, 
was based on. 

Moe Iwasawa 
Year 12 

 

 



 

P&C Trivia Night 
The P&C Trivia Night is coming up next term on 
Saturday 24 August, 7pm. Held in the school hall, 
this event is BYO food and drinks for the evening.  

The theme is Christmas in August. Tickets are $35 
and available to purchase through trybooking.  

Tables of 10. Get a table of friends together or buy a 
ticket/tickets and join a table. 

Gift Basket Donations 
needed! 
We are collecting donations for the P&C Trivia night 
gift baskets. The gift basket raffle is an important 
part of the fundraising on Trivia Night and we ask 
Manly Campus families to help us make these 
baskets full of wonderful tempting goods.  

Please drop your gift 
basket donations in to 

the Manly Campus 
office from now until 

Friday 23 August. 
To ensure we have a great range for our baskets we 
have given each year group a suggestions for their 
donations.  

Year 7 – Chocolates: bars, boxes, etc.  

Year 8 – Men: BBQ related products and tools, car 
care kits, gardening items, sports gear, shaving 
products etc. 

Year 9 – Ladies: Face cream, makeup, nail polish, 
candles, mugs, vases, scarves etc. 

Year 10 – Gourmet Food: (non-perishable) nuts, 
biscuits, tea, coffee, olives, jams chutneys, cheese 
knife/board etc. 

Year 11 – New Books: Cooking, Travel, History, 
Novels etc. 

Year 12 – Alcohol: Wine, Beer, Spirits etc.  

  

https://www.trybooking.com/book/event?eid=515919&


 

Upcoming Events 

HSC Trial Examinations 
5-16 August 2019 

The exam timetable has been uploaded to the school 
website: Trial Examination Timetable 

Year 7 Gala Day 
Monday 5 August 2019ial Examinations 

 

Principal’s Tour 
Wednesday 7 August, 9:30am 

Bookings essential via the office on 9905 3982 

P&C Meeting 
Wednesday 7 August. 7pm 

In the school library, all welcome to attend Meeting 

Year 8 into 9 Subject 
Selection Evening 

Thursday 22 August, 6:30 - 8pm, in the school hall 

All Year 8 students accompanied by a family member 
should attend this very important event. 

Canteen 
Click here for the Term 3 Canteen 
Roster or to sign up as a volunteer  

The Canteen is urgently in need of volunteers. Even 
a few hours over the lunch period would be 
a great help. Mums, dads, grandparents all 
very welcome to volunteer – we’d love to 
have you join us! 

Attendance 
A reminder that absences need to be reported to the 
school by 9am on the morning of the absence, by 
phone call to the attendance office on 9905 3982 or 
by email to the school at nbscmanlys-
h.school@det.nsw.edu.au.  

Please note: The app facility for reporting absences 
is unavailable until further notice. 

BYOD Internet Access 
Changes – late August 
Are you using a BYOD or school-owned non-
Windows device? e.g. Chromebook, iPad, MAC or 
Android.  

To access the internet, browse to http://detnsw.net 

Make sure you log in with 
firstname.lastname@detnsw 

Lost Property 
Lost property is located at the school office. 

If your child has lost an item or an article of clothing, 
please advise them to check lost property via the 
office.  

Clothing and other lost items that are labelled with 
your child’s name are able to be returned to your 
child easily. Unfortunately many lost items are not 
labelled and remain in lost property until claimed. 
Due to the quantity accumulated throughout the 
term, any unclaimed items at the end of term are 
donated to charity or disposed of.  

Careers Matters 
Careers Advisors 
Ms Deb Rixon deborah.rixon@det.nsw.edu.au 
Ms Donna Colby donna.colby@det.nsw.edu.au 
 
Manly Campus Careers Website 
 
Follow us on Facebook 

  

https://nbscmanlys-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/news/2019/7/year-12-trial-examination-timetable-2019.html
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/70a0d4aafaa2fabfa7-term3
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/70a0d4aafaa2fabfa7-term3
mailto:nbscmanlys-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au
mailto:nbscmanlys-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au
http://detnsw.net/
mailto:firstname.lastname@detnsw
mailto:deborah.rixon@det.nsw.edu.au
mailto:donna.colby@det.nsw.edu.au
https://www.manlyselectivecampuscareers.com/
https://www.manlyselectivecampuscareers.com/


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Australian School Band and Orchestral  

Congratulations to the 150 wind and jazz band 
members and their conductors for their efforts last 
weekend representing Manly Campus with success 
at this festival in the beautiful venue of the Sydney 
Conservatorium of Music. The directors entered our 
bands into categories that challenged our students 
with high level repertoire and intermediate bands 
competing against senior bands.  

Craig and Mark were very happy with all the 
performances and congratulate you all. 
Thank you to all who contributed to the success of 
the weekend: the students, directors Mark and 
Craig, band committee members and parents. 

Advanced Life Photography took photos during the 
performances and we will advise parents by email 
how to see and order these photos when we receive 
this information. 

Results 
Wind bands 
Concert Band - Gold 
Wind Ensemble - Silver 
Symphonic Wind  
Orchestra - Silver 
 

Jazz Bands 
Swing Band - Silver 
Stage Band - Gold 
Big Band - Silver 
Jazz Orchestra* - Gold  
*competed in May  
 

 
 
 

New Band Manager 

The band committee are very pleased to announce 
that Stephanie Stoddard (mother of Sam in CB and 
SB in Year 8) has accepted the position as band 
manager and will start next week.  

We extend her a very warm welcome.  

The band families thank Sarah Dowse for her role as 
band president and band manager over many years 
and are pleased to know she is still around to help 
out when needed. 

***URGENT CALL OUT FOR VOLUNTEERS*** 
C2SURF FUNDRAISER Sunday 11 August 

 
We need your help: We currently have around 55 
volunteers and still need 35-40 more. 

The main fundraiser for band this year is the City to 
Surf on Sunday, 11 August. 
The band raises invaluable funds for every volunteer 
we send to help with bag sorting and bag 
distribution at Bondi Beach.  

The band needs you! 

The C2Surf organisers have offered us 100 places to 
be filled by students, friends and family members. 
We are able to raise much of our budgeted 
fundraising for the year in one morning and maintain 
our good reputation with C2Surf for future 
fundraising.  

Join in this fun and community- spirited morning. 
 

Please register this weekend! 
 
Step One:  
See the C2Surf flyer in this newsletter to find out 
how to register.  

Step Two: Important 
Contact parent coordinator Monique so she can 
coordinate numbers, car-pooling, parking and the 
merit awards lists for the students. 

moniquepardavi@gmail.com 
Students will earn 4 pink school merits,  
6 volunteering hours for Year 10 and 4 hours of Duke 
of Ed volunteering time.  

From top to bottom: left then right – Concert Band, Big Band, Paolo Lieghio 
singing with Stage Band,Wind Ensemble and Alex Gaal playing saxophone 
with the Swing Band 

mailto:moniquepardavi@gmail.com


 

Thank you to for getting behind this important 
fundraising morning for the band. 

Thank you: HSC Trial Performances 

Thank you to the members and directors of SE and 
JO for accompanying Xianda, Maia and Jay during 
their HSC Trial performances on Tuesday.  

Essentially Ellington Down Under Festival, 
Wednesday 14 August, Sydney Conservatorium of 
Music, Swb and SB 

Students from Swing Band and Stage Band will be 
travelling by coach to and from the school. Depart 
10 am and expected arrival back to school by 3:20 
pm. 

Permission notes will be circulated by email. 

Band Calendar 

Term Three 

City to Surf Fundraiser 
Bondi Beach, Sunday 11 August 
Open to all members and families 

REGISTER BY 5 August- Extended deadline! 

Essentially Ellington Down Under Festival, 
Wednesday 14 August, Sydney Conservatorium, day- 
time TBA, SwB/SB 

Term 3 Band Meeting 
Monday 19 August, 8pm, Library, All welcome 

Fine Music 102.5 School Jazz Combo competition, 
Saturday 31 August, JC (TBC if successful in Round 
One) 

Australian School Band and Orchestral Festival, 
Sunday 8 September, SE/CO 

HSC Performances 
Manly Campus hall 
9- 20 September (Date TBA in Term 3), SE/JO 

Intermediate Band tour 
18-20 September, WE/BB  

Musicale Rehearsal 
Friday 20 September, MSC from 3:30pm, SWO, JO, 
SE, CO 

Musicale 
Sunday 22 September, The Independent Theatre, 
SWO, JO, SE, CO. Now Sunday 

Farewell to Year 12 Assembly 
Wednesday 25 September Manly Campus quad, 
combined SwB/SB 

Workshop with US jazz guest artist for JO and bass 
players, Friday 4 October at Manly Campus 

Manly Jazz Festival 
Saturday 5 October, St Matthews Church, 10:15- 
11am, JC Confirmed day and time 

Manly Jazz Festival 
Monday 7 October, Stars of the Future Stage, 2-3 
pm, JO Confirmed day and time 

Term Four 

Year 12 Graduation 
Wednesday 13 November, Freshwater Gym,  
approx. 3-6pm, JO 

Orchestral Soiree   
Friday 15 November, Mosman Art Gallery SE/CO 

Jazz Night Out    
Saturday 16 November, Showroom at DY RSL, 
SwB/SB/BB/JO 

AGM and Term 4 Band Meeting 
Monday 25 November, Library, 8pm, All welcome 

Junior Band Tour   
Monday 2 – Thursday 5 December, Port Macquarie 
CB/SwB/SB 

Year 7 2020 Orientation Day 
Tuesday 3 December, MSC hall- WE/SE  
(ensembles TBC) 

Presentation Night 
Wednesday 11 December (TBC), Freshwater gym- 
WE 

Big Band Bash Christmas 
Thursday 12 December (TBC), All Ensembles 

 

 



 

Term 3 Calendar 
Please check the dates closer to the event 

Week 3A 
5/08/2019- 
16/08/2019 

Trial HSC Examinations 

5/08/2019 
Year 7 Warringah Zone Gala Day  
(wet weather date 19/8) 

5/08/2019 SRC Applications Open 

5/08/2019 
Duke of Ed Silver Qualifying 2 Night pack 
and paddle - Option 1 

5/08/2019 Year 7 Gala Day, 9am-2:30pm 
5/08/2019 Year 8 debate, 10:25am-12:30pm 
5/08/2019- 
8/08/2019 

Game Changer Challenge,  
Department of Education Office 

5/08/2019- 
6/08/2019 

Year 11 Maths Accelerants HSC Trial 
Examination 

6/08/2019 Year 8 Science Techno excursion, all day 

7/08/2019 
Principal's Tour, 9:30am, Bookings 
essential via the office on 9905 3982 

7/08/2019 
P&C Meeting, 7pm, in the library, 
all welcome 

9/08/2019 Year 9 PDM excursion, Cockatoo Island 
10/08/2019 HAST test, 9am-12:30pm 
Week 4B 
5/08/2019- 
16/08/2019 

Trial HSC Examinations 

12/08/2019 Year 8 Gala Day Manly V Cromer 
13/08/2019 Archibull Project Day 
13/08/2019 Wraps with love bake sale, at recess 
14/08/2019 Jazz Band Comp, junior bands 

14/08/2019 
New Caledonia incursion, at Mackellar 
Girls Campus, 8:35am-12:35pm 

16/08/2019 SRC Applications Close 

 

Week 5A 

19/08/2019 
T3 Band meeting, 8pm in the library 
all welcome 

20/08/2019 
Year 10 and 11 - SRC Executive Elections 
Common Room - Y11 P4, Y10 P5 

20/08/2019 Year 7 Planetarium incursion 

20/08/2019 
David Gillespie 'Teen Brain', Balgowlah 
Boys Campus, 6:30pm, tickets through 
trybooking 

21/08/2019 
Year 8 and 9 - SRC Elections, Common 
Room - Y9 P1, Y8 P2 

22/08/2019 Year 10 History/Geography excursions 
22/08/2019 Year 9 Forensic Science Incursion 

22/08/2019 
Year 10 Geography Coastal Excursion 
all day 

22/08/2019 Year 8 into 9 subject selection evening 

23/08/2019 
Year 7 - SRC Elections in the Common 
Room, P3 

23/08/2019 Year 8 Science Techno Museum 
24/08/2019- 
26/08/2019 

Duke of Ed Silver Qualifying 2 Night pack 
and paddle - Option 2 

24/08/2019 
P&C Trivia Night, 7pm, tickets available 
through trybooking. 

Week 6B 
26/08/2019- 
30/08/2019 

Year 10 into 11 interviews 

26/08/2019 Year 7 Geography Excursion 
26/08/2019 Archibull Project Day 

26/08/2019 
Year 7 Geography Excursion, Sydney 
Olympic Park, all day 

27/08/2019 Pinestock Day, 11am-2:40pm 
28/08/2019 Principal's Tour for Year 7 2020, 9:30am 
29/08/2019 Applications for School Captain close 

29/08/2019 
Careers Incursion Year 12 Interview 
Skills, P2 and Assembly time 

29/08/2019 
Korean Education Delegates Visit,  
12-3pm 

30/08/2019 Praxis Games 4 Good Pitches 
30/08/2019 Year 8 Science Techno - College Finals 
1/09/2019- 
3/09/2019 

Duke of Ed Silver Qualifying 2 Night pack 
and paddle - Option 3 

  



 

SECOND HAND 
UNIFORMS 

LOCATED NEAR THE CANTEEN 
Next open  

Tuesday 6 August and Thursday 15 August 

8:15am-9:30am 

Open before school on the first Tuesday  
and the third Thursday of the month 

8:15am – 9:30am 
Coordinator Marg Martin  

Please contact Marg if you would like  
to place an order 

margaret.martin@optusnet.com.au 

Donations of washed good quality uniforms are 
most welcome and can be left at the school office 

Proceeds go to the P&C  
for school improvement projects 

 
For second hand band blazers (buy & sell) 

 please contact 
Diane Turner: moogiet@optusnet.com.au  

Week 7A 
2/09/2019 Year 9 Drama Excursion TBC 

2/09/2019 
School Captain Candidate interviews 
with the Principal 

3/09/2019 
Year 8-11 School Captain elections in 
the quad, P1 (backup 5/9) 

4/09/2019- 
9/09/2019 

CAPA exhibition, opening night 4/9, 
details TBA 

4/09/2019 
NSWCHS Athletics Championships, all 
day 

5/09/2019 Year 7-10 ICAS Science Competition 
5/09/2019 Year 10 Drama Night 
5/09/2019- 
6/09/2019 

NSWCHS Athletics Championships 

Week 8B 
10/09/2019 ILP Expo 1 Evening, 6-8:30pm 
10/09/2019 SRC Induction Ceremony 
11/09/2019 ILP Expo 2 Evening, 6-8:30pm 

11/09/2019 
Principal's Tour, 9:30am, Bookings 
essential via the office on 9905 3982 

11/09/2019 
P&C Meeting, 7pm, in the library, all 
welcome 

12/09/2019 Year 10 BStreet Smart Excursion 
Week 9A 
16/09/2019- 
27/09/2019 

Year 11 Examinations 

22/09/2019 Musicale 
Week 10B 
16/09/2019- 
27/09/2019 

Year 11 Examinations 

25/09/2019 Year 12 School Graduation, 10am 
27/09/2019 Last day of Term 3 

8/09/2019 
Australian School Band and Orchestral 
Festival - SE/CO 

 

The next edition of The Weekly Pines is Friday 16 August 

 

mailto:margaret.martin@optusnet.com.au
mailto:moogiet@optusnet.com.au


  

 

Would you like to be a part of an innovative learning program where your 
expertise develops and supports futures learning skills? 

Australian Business Week (ABW) 2019 
Monday 25th – Friday 29th November 2019 

 

ABW is an innovative program involving year 10 students from across NBSC campuses learning about 
business by running their own company, being mentored by a person in business.  Each business 
mentor works with a group of 10-12 students.  They inspire and provide business advice and support 
for the students throughout the week. 
 
The Business Mentor is the most important link in the process of ABW. 
 
Business mentors are the key to this program as they give the students their invaluable insight into 
the business world. 
 
The business mentor will be attached to a group of participants. Each company will have two 
mentors – a business and teacher mentor. Throughout the week, as a business mentor you will act 
as consultants to assist students to operate their business.  
 
You will help students to:  

 understand the complexities of their company roles  

 make decisions based on information and data 

 select personnel needed for the operation of their company  

 manage meetings and meet deadlines. 
 

You will act as a facilitator to help them:  

 learn how to find their own answers  

 discover where to find the materials they need to develop their service  

 understand the complexities of operating a business  

 develop and market the new product.  
 

The most successful companies become self-managing with your mentorship.  
 

How much time will the business mentor need to commit? 

Ideally, the business mentor will be available for the whole week.  However, we realise that this is a 

substantial commitment for some people and therefore the alternative would be a commitment to 

be available on the first 2 days and the last day of the program.  
 

If you would like to become involved as a business mentor in 2019 or to learn more about ABW 

please contact:  

Sandra Bonello, Project Officer Northern Beaches Secondary College Administration Centre  

02 9939 7348 or email Alexandra.bonello@det.nsw.edu.au 



What we’re asked to do
Take the bags belonging to the runners from trucks and place them in numerical order 
so that when the runners arrive at the finish line we can give the bags back to them. 

What we get
Event T-shirt, Morning Tea, Duke of Ed - 4 volunteering hours, School achievement 
awards for community service (equivalent to 4 x pink merits), Year 10 students 6 hours 
can go towards your 20 hour volunteering quota, 10kg block of chocolate for the school 
year with most participants.

How to be involved - registration date has been extended!
Please register by 29 July.  If you've previously volunteered for a Fairfax event, just 
click on this link to register for 2019's City to Surf Login Link

If you haven't volunteered before, register here: New Registration Link
Once you've registered, contact Monique Pardavi on 0423 803 851 or email 
moniquepardavi@gmail.com indicating who in your family is participating and where 
you'll be traveling from so that car pooling and parking can be coordinated.

Location
Near finish line at Bondi Beach
Arrival time: Sunrise (TBC)
Estimated finish time: 
11am (due to road closures)
Parking:  Limited car parking is available, so car-pooling is a must!  If you can bring a 
car full of people email Monique ASAP- we aim to get you a parking permit at a nearby 
car park. There are shuttle buses to take us from the car park to the beach.

City to Surf, August 11, 2019
Please help fund raise for Manly Campus bands
Every year the Bands of Manly Campus are invited to volunteer at the annual 
City to Surf fun run at Bondi Beach’s finish line to raise funds for our band 
programs. Our job is fun, simple, and extremely important. Manly Campus is 
highly regarded by the organisers for our excellent support.

https://fairfaxevents.rosterfy.co/register?b=219&i=3jrt8rf7e&groupid=3040&b=219
https://fairfaxevents.rosterfy.co/login






NSW Department of Education

education.nsw.gov.au

Are you using a BYOD 
or school-owned 

non-Windows device?
e.g. Chromebook, iPad, MAC or Android

To access the internet, 
browse to http://detnsw.net

Make sure you log in with  
firstname.lastname@detnsw

Starts Late August



BOOK FAIR
GIANT

Warriewood
Ted Blackwood Hall

Jacksons Road

August 23-25
Friday 12-8

Saturday 9-5
Sunday 9-2
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